
Friday 20 October 2023

Principal’s Message…
Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back to Term 4. Term 4 is going to go extremely fast with lots of things happening across our school.

I am really excited to be involved in so many more first, my first Kindergarten Orientation, my first year 6

Farewell and my first Presentation day to just name a few.

Connect to Culture

Last week we had our Connecting to Culture Day with Kev. We started with a smoking ceremony before

engaging in different workshops with Kev and his team learning more about Aboriginal culture. This was such

a powerful and special day that all children, staff and community absolutely loved being part of. Children were

so incredibly respectful and so excited to learn, experience and be present in the moment. We thank Kevin

Heath for his time in sharing this with us.

Curriculum Reform

In 2024, our Years 3-6 teachers will be implementing the new curriculum to our students. To support this

implementation our teachers will be involved in ongoing professional learning around this.

NSW Curriculum Reform | NSW Government

High School Transition Weeks 3 and 4

Next week, our Year 6 students will begin the GBPS High School transition program in preparation for high

school. The purpose of this is to support our students to have a positive transition into their new school so

https://www.nsw.gov.au/education-and-training/nesa/about/strategies-and-reforms/curriculum-reform


that they are excited about their next educational journey. I thank all of the teachers for their time and efforts

in organising this great program and to the teachers that have offered up their expertise to teach lessons

across these days to provide our students with a real life high school experience. Your dedication to our

students never goes unnoticed - I appreciate you all greatly!

Kindergarten Orientation

In week 4, our first of three Kindergarten Orientation sessions will begin. I am extremely excited to spend time

with our new students and families and warmly welcome them into our Gymea Bay Public School community.

Thank you to Mrs Winning and her team for their hard work and commitment to organising extremely

informative and fun sessions.

World Teachers’ Day 27 October 2023
Next Friday, all Department of Education Schools will celebrate World Teachers' Day focusing on the theme

"The teachers we need for the education we want: The global imperative to reverse the teacher shortage".

I want to take this opportunity to thank my amazing staff at Gymea Bay Public School for being the most

passionate advocates for education and for their commitment to our incredible community, especially our

children.

Teaching is and always will be the best job in the world. Impacting the lives of our future generations and

creating spaces for children to be curious, creative and passionate about their learning is an absolute privilege.

Happy World Teachers’ Day to my amazing colleagues at GBPS.

Community Concern

I have received two more emails from community members since returning to school this term about

concerns for the safety of themselves and others due to our families and students blocking footpaths before

and after school. I kindly ask you all to please support our community by standing off the footpath if you are

required to wait outside the school. Please know that I welcome parents and carers into our school from

8.30-9.10am and from 2.50-3.10 in the afternoon. I understand that gates opening at 2.50pm in the afternoon

is an issue but we require the gates to remain closed until this time due to student safety. I appreciate your

continued support and understanding.



Jump Rope for Heart Thank You

Thank you to all of the students and families who supported the Jump Rope for Heart program in Term 3,

raising money for the Heart Foundation. Gymea Bay raised $4 440 which is a fantastic effort. The prizes and

certificates were distributed at the beginning of the week. The money raised will help support innovative

heart research and programs that are transforming Australian lives.

Hot Weather

As we head into the hotter days, I remind all parents to ensure that their child/ren have a hat, water and

sunscreen each day.

Supporting students during hot weather (nsw.gov.au)

Community Survey
Your voice matters - please click on the link below to provide us with some feedback to support decisions
moving forward into 2024. We do listen and appreciate your time. Thank you.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdBEWJjaalUQoCCA-oXI3KH5McNj9kJLGhD9qrf72zkuDl_sg/
viewform?usp=sf_link

Maintenance Updates

The following maintenance jobs have been conducted across our school over the last few weeks.

● Carpet in office has been replaced

● New guttering around G and H Block

● Windows in G and H Block are starting to be replaced and will be completed by the end of the year.

● Maintenance has occurred in the hall to ensure that it complies with safety regulations including new

stairs, railings and flooring repair.

Staff Updates

● Welcome back to Mrs Catherine Manning, School Psychologist who returns to GBPS on Thursday and

Friday, after maternity for her gorgeous boy Austin.

● We welcome back Mrs Georgia Mason to GBPS for one day per week. Mrs Mason has been a teacher

at our school for a number of years and has returned after being on maternity leave after the birth of

her first child.

● Congratulations to Miss Pelekis, teacher of KP, for her recent marriage. Miss Pelekis had a wonderful

day and looked absolutely stunning. Her wedding day was everything that she hoped for and more. We

will welcome back Mrs Wiltshire when she returns after her honeymoon.

I extend my heartfelt gratitude to all our students, staff, parents, and community members who continue to

make Gymea Bay Public School a place of continued growth and learning.

I hope you all have a wonderful weekend.

Mrs Cara Davidson

Principal

https://education.nsw.gov.au/student-wellbeing/health-and-physical-care/hot-weather
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdBEWJjaalUQoCCA-oXI3KH5McNj9kJLGhD9qrf72zkuDl_sg/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdBEWJjaalUQoCCA-oXI3KH5McNj9kJLGhD9qrf72zkuDl_sg/viewform?usp=sf_link


What’s happening in …

Writing Highlight! Kayan (K/1J) showing some incredible creative skills in his writing this week!

KM enjoyed the morning reading and writing with our buddies.



Our Stage 1 students attended an excursion to Sydney Sea Life Aquarium and Sydney Wildlife Park in Week 1.

They showed exemplary behaviour and had a wonderful time.

Week 1 Friday STEM Challenge: To build the tallest structure using playing cards.

Lots of collaboration and concentration was in evidence as well as frustration as Stage 2 students attempted to

build a structure from playing cards.



Some examples of the fantastic covers 3/4J created for their information books about a place in Australia.



Year 6 Farewell and Graduation December 7 2023 The Gymea Tradies Club

Exciting News
This year when we celebrate the students coming to the end of Year 6 and their primary school years we are

going to have a combined Farewell and Graduation. Students will arrive at the Tradies for the Year 6 Farewell

at 6.15 pm and parents/carers are invited into the room at 8.45 pm for the formal part of the proceedings

when Year 6 students will graduate. Further information will be communicated.

We're thrilled to have all our amazing students back in Stage 3 as we kick off the final term of this school year.

We are ready for another term of learning , fun and growth. Stage 3 are engaging in the English unit of work,

diving headfirst into the magical world of Roald Dahl where they will be investigating several texts and

exploring concepts of informative writing.



More GBPS Information…
This term we have 15 Stage 3 students representing our

school at School Spectacular rehearsals and performances

over a number of weeks. They have already been working

incredibly hard and we are excited to see the final product

on the 24th and 25th of November at Qudos Bank Arena.

Tickets are on sale now.

Visit the link to secure your seat:

https://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/show.aspx...

https://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/show.aspx?sh=SCHOOLSS23&fbclid=IwAR2SZ0ey8SIjXoXF_jN-7KkqRJWeM2jaUi_N_15rWtXAAOo1dhpMQukeh2A


Mobile Phone and Similar Devices Policy

The Department of Education’s Policy in relation to mobile

phones and similar devices ie smart watches at school

outlines that these are to be kept at home or in school bags

during school time. I have included the link below to our

guidelines based on policy for your perusal. I would

appreciate your support with this and remind parents that

students are not to use their BYOD devices, mobile phones,

smart watches etc to contact parents during the school day

nor are parents to contact their child. Please go through the

office if required.

GBPS Mobile Phone/Similar Devices Guidelines

Does your child know how to stay safe on social media?

For parents and carers
● eSafety Commissioner’s Online hate, videos and support services for young people.
● eSafety Commissioner’s Consent for sharing photos and videos, tips and support for young people.
● eSafety Commissioner’s Be an eSafe kid, online safety messages for young children.
● eSafety Commissioner’s eSafety, to help young people stay safe online.
● Social media benefits and risks, managing risks for pre-teens and teenagers.
● eSafety Commissioner’s Use social media and online chat and Report online harm

Kiss and Drop Zone
If you use the Kiss and Drop zone, thank you for following the road rules.

The Kiss and Drop Zone located on Gymea Bay Road (past gate 3) is for your convenience and for your child’s
safety. Designed for quick entry and exit, it minimises congestion and risk when used properly by all parents.

● The Kiss and Drop Zone operates under ‘No Parking’ traffic rules.

● Stopping for more than 2 minutes is not allowed in a No Parking area. Therefore the Kiss and Drop
Zone cannot be used for parking between 8am-9.30am and 2.30pm-4pm on school days.

● You are obliged to remain in, or within 3 metres of your vehicle.

● If you are waiting for your child, please move forward to allow other vehicles to enter the zone.

Sutherland Council Rangers, Parking Officers and the Police enforce these rules and issue penalties, so always
use the zone correctly to avoid fines.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1OmMPQEdk6iHn-gTcdvqlqqOtMEO6JMKYAKrjEIde84c/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.esafety.gov.au/young-people/online-hate
https://www.esafety.gov.au/young-people/consent-sharing-photos-videos
https://www.esafety.gov.au/kids/be-an-esafe-kid
https://www.esafety.gov.au/young-people
https://raisingchildren.net.au/teens/entertainment-technology/digital-life/social-media
https://www.esafety.gov.au/key-issues/how-to/social-media-online-chat
https://www.esafety.gov.au/report


Attendance

Travel to School Safely

Sutherland Shire Council’s Roads and Traffic team wish to ensure that everyone is safe going to and for School
this term, in order to assist your School to create a safer environment, please find linked some Fact Sheets
from Sutherland Shire Council to educate parents and carers when dropping off or collecting children from
your school.

Please feel free to make these Fact Sheets available to your School Community. I hope that this information
will assist you to create a safe environment around your school and to remind parents and carers that the
parking rules are there to make things safer for all.

Council has put up some QR Code posters at each school for the school community to scan and access the
facts for themselves. If you would like some more posters for your school please email me and I will arrange
them.

Parking in school zones | Sutherland Shire Council (nsw.gov.au)

FACT SHEET Safe School Travel

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.sutherlandshire.nsw.gov.au%2Fliving-here%2Froads%2C-traffic-and-parking%2Fparking-in-school-zone&data=05%7C01%7CCARA.DAVIDSON%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C06aa5c5ebcaa4a11a5a508db9a1a7b2e%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638273210749847207%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MlPRgYxc20E6KC7nJodSFKaJvaDrAHwfVpN2FMzLNiE%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.sutherlandshire.nsw.gov.au%2Fliving-here%2Froads%2C-traffic-and-parking%2Fparking-in-school-zone&data=05%7C01%7CCARA.DAVIDSON%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C06aa5c5ebcaa4a11a5a508db9a1a7b2e%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638273210749847207%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MlPRgYxc20E6KC7nJodSFKaJvaDrAHwfVpN2FMzLNiE%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.sutherlandshire.nsw.gov.au%2F__data%2Fassets%2Fpdf_file%2F0019%2F5392%2FSafe-school-travel-fact-sheet.pdf&data=05%7C01%7CCARA.DAVIDSON%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C06aa5c5ebcaa4a11a5a508db9a1a7b2e%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638273210749847207%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=v0wQA8xXfqGVFojIqVj7Oj%2B4m8FJo0yQXsIvguXsNNE%3D&reserved=0


Further information about school road safety and the Road Rules is also available on the RMS website

www.rms.nsw.gov.au

School safety | Transport for NSW

Community Information…

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.rms.nsw.gov.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CCARA.DAVIDSON%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C06aa5c5ebcaa4a11a5a508db9a1a7b2e%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638273210749847207%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=SwVFC58yyi7KRK7Ze1EMYNo5eOFeDnjaTEZ1q3SduI0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.transport.nsw.gov.au%2Froadsafety%2Fparents%2Fschool-safety&data=05%7C01%7CCARA.DAVIDSON%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C06aa5c5ebcaa4a11a5a508db9a1a7b2e%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638273210749847207%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=cPH4tvTq9w6xy%2BuMA2WIFdZ2PLzOo9T7dUj%2B%2FzMKng4%3D&reserved=0

